Lee’s Crossing

Monthly Newsletter January 2012

Dear Neighbors,

I hope you had a wonderful Christmas or Hanukkah and an enjoyable New Year celebration.
I also hope the start of the New Year finds you and your family doing well.

Just a quick update on the Traton Homes development; the City Council has further delayed
the Traton variance request, giving them more time to complete and submit a new tree save plan to
the city. Traton and Griff Chalfant, or at least Griff, will be getting back to the Board when Traton
has a new plan.

Regarding speeding in the neighborhood, there was another incident on Lee’s Trace at the front of
the neighborhood where mailboxes were taken out by a car going too fast around the corner. The
Board has contacted Marietta Police Department to have a speed indicator/monitor placed on Lee’s
Trace between Park Creek Court and Trailside Lane for a week, and will report back the statistics
collected. We don’t have a date yet when it will be in place, but we expect it to be very soon.

With the recent repeated incidents there is a significant safety concern for the residents and walkers
in these trouble areas. Drivers from outside the neighborhood play a part in this issue as well. With
the increased rate of these incidents it may only be a matter of time before a significant accident
happens. The Board is reviewing further options to try and reduce this risk.

Thank you to everyone who contributed to the Dollar On Your Door collection. Also
thank you to Erroll Eckford for coordinating the collection. Over $1300 was collected this year
and I know our sanitation workers greatly appreciated the gift. They do a great job for Lee’s
Crossing.

That is all  have. Be safe and healthy and I will see you around the neighborhood.

Brad Herr
LCHA President




Around the Neighborhood

Congratulations to Diane Edwards and her B7 Thursday ALTA Women's team who won the
city championship this fall. This team has made it to the city finals 3 times in recent years and
finally got over the top this time. This is only the third ALTA city championship in our
neighborhood's history, and the first in 15 years.

Clubhouse Rentals
If you have any questions or need to book the clubhouse, please call or e-mail Tricia Wilson at
770-428-8144 or triciaww@mindspring.com. [n an effort to keep our Clubhouse clean and in

the best condition, the rental deposit has increased to $250. However, if you return the
clubhouse after rental in its best condition, the entire deposit will be returned.

Neighborhood Notaries

Greg Amaden Lee’s Trace 770-429-9264
Melissa Drehs Lee’s Trace 216-392-1424
Brenda Fairbanks Trailwood Lane 678-290-4810
Angela G. Ford Lee’s Trace 678-234-7430
David Hardy Harrowgrove Court 770-427-6319
Carolyn Richardson Cedar Branch Court 770-427-9500
Cecilia E. White Trailwood Lane 678-797-6209

If you are a Notary and are willing to help out your neighbors, please send your name and phone
number to leescrossing@comecast.net.

Classifieds

CLASSIFIED SUBMISSIONS: When submitting a classified ad. please use the format being
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Babysitter Available

Do you need a babysitter? Do you want to get out of the house but you can’t find a

babysitter? Then you should call me: I’ll take care of your babysitting needs. My name is
Meredith Duncan. I’'m 12 years old and babysitter-certified. I charge $3/ hour for 1 child, $1per
child additional. You can reach me at 770-427-1502. I’m available Monday through Thursday
after 3:30pm and Saturdays after 6pm. Please call, I love to play with kids.




Around Town

Calendar of Events — January

Day Event
1 "Sanders Family Christmas" at Theater in the Square
1 "The 1940s Radio Hour" Presented by Theater in the Square
2 "Tuskegee Airmen: The Segregated Skies of World War I1" at Central Library

7,14, 21, 28 | Marietta Square Farmers Market

7 Helicopter rides over Marietta

15,1722,

2429, 31 The Ladies Man" at Theatre in the Square

These events are from the City of Marietta calendar. For more information on any of these
events, go to www.marletlaga.cov, click on the city calendar and follow the link to the desired
event. You can receive weekly updates on happenings in the city by subscribing to the Marietta
e-news. Go to http://www.mariettaga.gov/news/subscribe.aspx for further information and to
sign up!

Classes Offered By Wellstar

Wellstar offers several helpful classes for the community. See the flyers included in this
newsletter for information on some of these classes.
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Cardiopulmonary Resuscitation (CPR)

WellStar offers a variety of Arnerican Heart Association
CPR and first aid courses to the community and
corporations. Heartsaver AED (automated external
defibrillator) and combination CPR/first aid classes can be
scheduled at your company, church, school or other
organization.

Heartsaver Adult/Child/Infant CPR~- $55
This class-offers two-year CPR certification plus training
in AED and relief of choking.

Heartsaver First Aid & CPR - $60

Excellent course for daycare workers and others who are
required to have first aid and CPR for their workplaces.
Two year certification is given upon completion.

Healthcare Provider CPR - $60

For medical personnel. Offers two-year CPR certification
and training in AED (automated external defibrillator)
and choking relief.

Healthcare Provider Refresher - $45
For medical personnel. Healthcare provider recertification
course. Two-year certification given upon completion.

Family and Friends CPR - $40
Basic course for new parents and caregivers; no
certification given.

CPR in Schools - $50

This credentialed course is specifically designed to teach
young adults who are middle and high school age the life
saving skill of CPR. The course covers:

‘%t Adult, child and infant CPR

¢ Choking rescue for adult, child and infant
* AED (Automated External Defibrillator)
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To register, please call
770-956-STAR (7827)
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Pre-registration &
Pre-payment are required

March — June 2011

HEARTSAVER ADULT/CHILD/INFANT CPR
9:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m.

WellStar Health Place

March 29

May 20

HEARTSAVER FIRST AID & CPR
9:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m.

WellStar Health Place
March 26

April 30

May 28

June 25

HEALTHCARE PROVIDER CPR
$:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m.

WellStar Health Place
April 9
May 7
June 4

HEALTHCARE PROVIDER REFRESHER
2:00 a.m. - 1:00 p.m.

WellStar Health Place
April 15
May 13
June 10

FAMILY AND FRIENDS CPR
6:00 p.m, - 8:30 p.m.
WellStar Health Place
March 29

April 19

May 17

June 14

WellStar Cobb Hospital
March 29

April 12

May 24

June 28

CPR In Schools
2:00 a.m. - 1:00 p.m.

WellStar Health Place
June 21

i 24
American Heart
Association.

Learn and Live..




SAFE SITTER - CLASSES'| FULY - DEGEMBER 2011

Safe Sitter is a nationally-recognized babysitter education program offered by
WellStar. This high-quality training program teaches adolescents skills they need
to be safe, nurturing babysitters. Teaching methodology includes hand-on manikin
practice, small group interaction, role-playing, games and discussion. Safe Sitter is
designed for middle school aged students (11-13) with a passion for caring for infants
and children.

Topics Covered Include:

 Injury prevention

« Basic first aid

« How to care for a choking infant or child
« Babysitting as a business

« Babysitting ethics

« Personal safety

» Behavior management

Cost: $50
Pre-registration & pre-payment are required
To register, please call 770- 956-STAR

(7827)

WELLSTAR HEALTH PLACE WELLSTAR COBB HOSPITAL
9am. -4 pm. 9am. -4 p.m.
October 15 October 22
November 12 November 5

December 17

WELLSTAR CORPORATE & COMMUNITY HEALTH

FOR MORE INFORMATION - CALL 770-793-7453




To receive newsletier by e-mail: send request to leescrossing@comeast.net.

For ON-LINE EDITION, go to www.leescrossingmariettaga.com

DEADLINE FOR SUBMISSIONS for the February Newsletter is January 28. Any

Newsletter Editor: Angelia Trevathan e-mail: trevathan.angeliaf@gmail.com
Phone: 770-312-6374

The LCHA Newsletter and Website are published and maintained for the benefit of Lee’s
Crossing homeowners. The purpose of the Newsletter and the Website is to promote Lee’s
Crossing and to provide our homeowners with information regarding Lee’s Crossing activities
and related issues. The homeowners have entrusted the LCHA Board of Directors with the
obligation and right to ensure content conforms to this purpose. As such, articles or advertising
endorsing political positions or candidates or other subject matter the Board deems to be
divisive, offensive or inappropriate in nature will not be published or posted. All appropriate
content is welcomed and encouraged as a means of furthering awareness and communication
within our neighborhood.

Mailbox Repair: If you need a new post call Bob Schoonover at 770-422-8774. Contact Cindi
Filer at 404-518-5809 for mailbox post paint.

Clubhouse Rental: Call Tricia Wilson at 770-428-8144 or e-mail triciaww(@mindspring.com

Neighborhood Directories: Soft copies of the Neighborhood Directory are available in PDF
format. Send request to leescrossing@comecast.net

Board Members

Brad Herr, President  770-499-9354 Walt Walker 770-428-4755
603 Briarmeade Drive 1060 Foreststone Way

Joe Fenton, Secretary 678-581-0033 Erroll Eckford, ACC Chair  770-421-9738
1068 Foreststone Way 656 Trailwood Lane

Kevin Brown, Director — Social Activities Angela Ford, Treasurer 678-234-7430
770-218-5965 521 Lee’s Trace

1205 Fielding Court

Jim Martin, Director — At Large 770-420-3484 Covenant Enforcement

1139 Chestnut Hill Circle David Waldrep

770-514-0821
dfwaldrep@gmail.com

Board Email: leescrossing@comeast.net




